                              Library & Information Competency Committee Meeting          Unadopted                 
October 28, 2010
MINUTES
Members Present: Anasig Boghozian (ASGCC), Susie Chin (Joint Faculty), Nancy Getty (Joint Faculty), Brenda Jones (Admin/Chair), Kathy Kostjal (CSEA), Francien Rohrbacher (Senate), Sareen Tawillian (ASGCC)
Members Absent: Daphne Dionisio (Joint Faculty), Caroline Kaba (Guild), Charlotte Schulten (Joint Faculty), Shant Shahoian (Joint Faculty), Steve Vargas (CSEA)
Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 12:35 p.m.
Approval of Minutes:

 It was MSC (Rohrbacher/Tawillian) that the minutes of the September 23, 2010 meeting be approved.
Old Business:
1.
Increasing Maximum Fines for Laptops and ESL Books – 

On September 23, 2010 the L&IC Committee voted to recommend an increase in maximum fines for ESL books from $1 to $15 and for laptops from $50 to $100. The motion was forwarded to the Student Affairs Committee as two separate items for discussion and approval at their October 20 meeting. The motion to increase the maximum fine for ESL books from $1 to $15 was approved. The motion to increase the maximum fine for laptops from $50 to $100 was amended/approved to increase the maximum fine to $1,000. 
New Business:
1.
Student Survey of Library Services, Four-Year Comparison

The Student Survey of Library Services was distributed for the 4th year in Spring 2010. The comparison shows few differences from year to year in most categories. Increases in the use of computer workstations and checkout of textbooks were noted. More students are accessing social networking, web surfing, and WebCT on library computers. Fewer students are attending library workshops than in previous years. Students continue to indicate that they would prefer to learn library research skills through handouts and online workshops. A majority of students rate the physical condition of the library as good.  

2.
Library and Learning Resources Technology Plan  

As part of the college planning process, the Library and Learning Resources Technology Plan will be reviewed now and on an annual basis going forward. All resource requests based on the plan must be forwarded to the appropriate governance committee as part of the planning process. Library staff will review the current version of the plan and make revisions. The revisions will be brought to the L&IC Committee for discussion and approval in Spring 2011. 
3.
Food, Drinks, and Trash in the Library
The committee was asked for ideas on how to influence students to abide by the library’s policy regarding no food and drinks in the library. There has been an increase in the number of students bringing food and drinks into the library and an increase in disregard for the no food/no drink policy. With 15 different staff members working at the Reference Desk, it is difficult for staff to enforce the policy consistently. The committee discussed different ideas and ultimately agreed that the no food/no drink policy should remain in effect, but needs to be enforced consistently by staff members.
Informational items:
1. Research Across the Curriculum Committee Report 
Nancy Getty reported on the RAC Committee’s upcoming activities. The fourth colloquium session that was scheduled for Spring 2010 has been re-scheduled to November 23. RAC is planning to offer another colloquium beginning in January. This colloquium will consist of three sessions and a follow-up meeting in May or June. RAC also plans to sponsor library database workshops for faculty during the spring semester. These workshops will give instructors a sense of what students experience in the library workshop program. RAC hopes to coordinate a follow-up workshop with Shelley Rodrigo next year as well.
2.
Program Review Update


Brenda and the full-time librarians have been working on the library’s Program Review documents. As part of the process, a request for a new full-time librarian position will be submitted to the Student Services Hiring Allocation Committee (SSHAC) for their review.   
3.
Staffing Report 

Brenda plans to return to her full-time faculty librarian position July 1, 2011. The Associate Dean, Library and Learning Resources position will need to be filled prior to that date.
Meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m.
Minutes recorded by Vivian Darakjian
Next meeting: February 24, 2011  






